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June 23, 2022 
BY E-MAIL 
 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re:   DG 20-013, Gas Assistance Program 

Northern Accounting of GAP Expenditures 
 

Dear Chair Goldner: 
 

On May 23, 2022, the Commission issued a Procedural Order seeking an update 
to its review of the Gas Assistance Program (“GAP”).  As part of that update, the 
Commission ordered that the State’s gas utilities, including Northern Utilities, Inc. 
(“Northern”), file: (1) an accounting of GAP expenditures on a monthly basis from 
November 1, 2020 through April 30, 2022, together with the corresponding gross utility 
revenues for both winter periods; and (2) a calculation of the GAP expenditures as a 
percentage of a typical customer bill. 
 

In accordance with the Commission’s order, enclosed with this letter, please find 
the accounting information of Northern in both PDF and Excel format.  Page 1 of the 
enclosed shows the GAP costs as a percentage of total revenue, and page 2 shows the 
costs as a percentage of an average bill. 
 

Additionally, please add Matthew Fossum, fossumm@unitil.com, to the service 
list in this proceeding.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions 
concerning this filing. 
  Sincerely, 

    
  Matthew J. Fossum 
  Senior Counsel 
Enclosures 
CC: Service List 
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